
PINE CREEK TOWNSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 4, 2025 

 
The Pine Creek Township Board of Supervisors held the regular monthly meeting on June 4, 
2025, at 7:00 pm, with Supervisors John M. Reese, Dean L. Edwards, Jr., and Dave 
Winkleman, Jr., present. 
 
Public Attendees: Ken Packard, Greg Love, Jim Hess, EMC, Dick Hanna, Joan and Ed 
Summerson, Pam Smith, Kevin Ferrara and Thom Rosamilia, Esq. 
  
Individuals recording the meeting: Kevin Ferrara 
 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Chairman Edwards asked if there were any changes or additions to the May 7, 2025, monthly 
meeting; there being none, Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to approve the minutes as 
presented; seconded by Supervisor Reese, MCU. 
 
Financial Report & Invoices 
 
Supervisor Reese made the motion to approve the financial reports and invoices as 
presented; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU. 
 
Public Participation 
 

None. 
 
Recreation Committee: 
 
The Recreation Committee did not present a report. 
 
Old Business: 
 

There was no old business presented for discussion. 
 
New Business: 
 
Harley Drive  
 
Chairman Edwards reported that Rob Wheeland of the Susquehanna Valley Big Twins 
(SVBT) Motorcycle Club requested the closure of Harley Drive from July 4th through the 
afternoon of July 6th for its annual 4th of July Celebration. 
 
Chairman Edwards moved to close Harley Drive for the 4th of July Celebration for the SVBT 
Motorcycle Club; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Brady Street Extension   
  
Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to schedule a special hearing with Avis Borough 
Council for the Brady Street Extension on July 2, 2025, at 6:30 pm at the Pine Creek 
Township Municipal Building contingent on Avis Borough Council’s availability; seconded by 
Supervisor Reese, MCU. 
  
Right-To-Know Officer Report 
 

The Right-To-Know Officer reported that there were no RTK requests for the month. 
 
Executive Session 
 
Supervisor John Reese requested an Executive Session to discuss personnel matters. 
 
Chairman Edwards called an Executive Session at 7:04 pm and the regular meeting was 
reconvened at 7:48 pm. 
 
Chairman Edwards made a motion to advertise for a full-time police officer; seconded by 
Supervisor Winkleman, MCU. 
 
Adjournment 
 

There being no further business, Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting; seconded by Supervisor Reese, MCU.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 
 
 

                     Respectfully submitted, 

  
              Darlene S. Macklem 
 

          Darlene S. Macklem, Secretary 
 
  


